The Presbyterian Church of Barrington

Minutes of Special Meeting of the Session held December 16, 1962

A Special Meeting of the Session was held at the Countryside School, Barrington Hills, Illinois, on Sunday, December 16, 1962, at 3:00 o'clock P.M.

The following Elders were present:

Jack Train
Leslie Gleason
Carl Knipp
Earl Norstrom
Hal Wilson
Charles Boand

The following Elders were absent:

Henry Beard
Ralph Johnson
Fred Keilholz
Gordon Monsen
Don Thomas
Norman Tucker

The following applicants for membership in the Church were present by invitation, except as specifically noted below:

Dr., and Mrs. Millard Baimbridge Bethel (Mrs. Elizabeth Roach Bethel) 379 N. Ayrshire Inverness, Illinois

Rebecca Thomas Bethel (Daughter of Dr. and Mrs. M. B. Bethel not present due to attendance at out-of-state school)

Brenda Gwynn Bethel

(Daughter of Dr. and Mrs. M. B. Bethel not present due to attendance at out-of-state
school)

Mr. and Mrs. Albert William Crews, Jr. (Mrs. Marzeta Sutherland Crews)
77 Oak Ridge Lane
Barrington, Illinois

(Son of Mr. and Mrs. A. W. Crews, Jr. - not present due to attendance at out-of-state school)

Leslie Jean Crews
(Daughter of Mr. and Mrs. A. W. Crews, Jr. not present due to attendance at out-of-state
school)

Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Scoville Caley (Mrs. Mary H. Caley) 290 Lakeview Place Barrington, Illinois

Alan Francis Caley (Son of Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Scoville Caley)

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Jack Heath
(Mrs. Betty H. Heath)
R. 2, Box 169B,
Woodcreek Road
Barrington, Illinois

Mrs. Marie Rollo Otis Road Barrington, Illinois

Mrs. Ellen B. Smith
1049 N. Blackburn Dr.
Palatine, Illinois

Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Carl Stieger (Mrs. Miriam Marston Stieger) 1562 Withorn Lane Palatine, Illinois Mr. and Mrs. John William Spence (Mrs. Jeanne Pryor Spence) 320 Sutton Road Barrington, Illinois

All of the applications were by Letters of Transfer except for Mrs. Marie Rollo, whose application was by Reaffirmation of Faith.

The meeting was opened with prayer by the Pastor, The Reverend Paul A. Winchester.

The affairs of the Church were discussed with the applicants and they were invited to ask questions. The responsibilities of stewardship were impressed upon them and Elder Hal Wilson reported to them the dollar amount of the monthly payments required to be made by the Church during the next five years on the debt incurred to construct the initial Church Unit.

On motion of Earl Norstrom, seconded by Carl Knipp, it was unanimously resolved that each of the foregoing applicants be received into membership in the Church.

All applicants then reaffirmed their faith.

The Pastor gave a Membership Kit to each of the new members, containing pledge cards to the current Operating Fund and to the Building Fund.

The meeting was adjourned with prayer.

Charles W. Boand - Stated Clerk